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  (Translated from Chinese) 

 Receipt is hereby acknowledged of the letter dated 26 September 2018 addressed 

jointly by the relevant special procedures of the United Nations Human Rights Council (ref. 

UA CHN 19/2018). The Chinese Government wishes to make the following reply to that 

letter: 

 Persons from the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea who illegally enter China 

for economic reasons are not refugees. Their entry into China via illegal channels violates 

Chinese law and damages the orderly functioning of Chinese border management. China 

adheres to a principled position of combining domestic law, international law and 

humanitarianism in dealing with this issue. 

    






